

## Pioneer Chapter Riders Club Meeting Minutes - Sunday 11August2024

\*\*\* Jim Rendahl sent invitations to join the meeting using Zoom. If you are interested in participating in our Zoom Meetings send your email address to "jimi.superx@gmail.com" so he can include/invite you to join our next meeting. You only need to send your email address to Jim once and he will include you in future Zoom Meeting Invitations. \*\*\*

- Dan Muller called the meeting to order at 1PM at The Shed.
- Membership Report Chuck Barsness Your Pioneer Chapter Riders Club (PCRC) Membership Dues can be paid anytime now. Our membership runs from Jan 1st through Dec 31st each year and costs \$25. The Membership Gift for 2024 is a PCRC Universal Socket 1/4"-3/4" (7mm-19mm). The Universal Socket will be mailed to all that pay their 2024 dues. Thanks to all that have already renewed their PCRC Membership.
- Treasurer's Report Doug Bruns Your \$25 2024 dues can be paid any time now! You can go online to join or renew your membership at "ehridersclub.com" and use PayPal to pay your dues. Or you can make a check out to the "Pioneer Chapter Riders Club" for \$25 and send it to Doug Bruns, PCRC Treasurer, 19219 Estate Ave, Farmington MN 55024.
- The 25th Annual PCRC Rally dates are 21-25 Aug 2024. We will be returning to the Country Lodge Inn in Harmony MN for our Rally. Nancy is the contact at 507-886-2515. The dates have been confirmed with Nancy. Call her now to reserve your room. Be sure to mention that you are with the PCRC group for special pricing. **So do NOT book online if you want the discount.** The room rate is \$99, cash. There is an additional service charge for credit card payment.

Same as last year, the rally fee will be \$30. The PCRC will cover the cost of the meals - Thursday evening pizza at the motel, Friday evening a catered dinner as in the past at the motel, and Saturday dinner at the Branding Iron in Preston. NOTE: One proviso is that you need to be a member of the Pioneer Chapter Riders Club to participate in the Rally. Ride Routes for Thursday, Friday, and Saturday will be set up.

On that Wednesday morning, the 21<sup>st</sup>, a group will be leaving The Shed at 8am for the ride down to Harmony. Text Jim Rendahl at 612-202-4607 if you plan to meet us at The Shed.

- We currently have 6 Super Xs at The Shed.
- Our next meeting will be at the rally. And will likely be held Saturday evening at The Country Lodge Inn Motel after we've returned from dinner. The September meeting will be Sunday, September 8<sup>th</sup>. It will be held at The Shed and on Zoom.

Jim Rendahl
PCRC Secretary 612-202-4607
jimi.superx@gmail.com

Dan Muller
PCRC Director 612-207-1175
dmuller@dickssanitation.com